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Summary and  Purpose of Document

This paper describes the current status and future plans for use of GRIB2 within the U.S.A.

_________________________________________________________________________

ACTION PROPOSED

The ET/DR+C is invited to review the report for informational purposes.

DISCUSSION

Since 2004, NCEP has provided half-degree output from its global model to the U.S. Air Force Weather Agency (AFWA) using GRIB2.  NCEP also provides output from both its global and mesoscale models to the U.S. National Weather Service (NWS) on the NOAAPORT satellite system.  These GRIB2 products are at the highest spatial resolutions available from these models and will be utilized in the near future as a replacement for the older, lower resolution GRIB1 products within NWS.

NCEP has also begun providing all of its currently available numerical model guidance products in GRIB2 format on its public FTP servers.  These data augment the GRIB1 products already available on these servers.  In June 2007, NCEP is planning to begin a six- month transition to GRIB2 for all of its GRIB1 content on the NCEP and NWS public ftp servers. Please see http://www.nco.ncep.noaa.gov/pmb/docs/GRIB1_to_GRIB2.shtml for more details.  During this time users will be encouraged to migrate to the GRIB2 products.  After the six-month transition period, all GRIB1 format products will be removed from the public servers.  To help facilitate users’ migrations, NCEP has made available its GRIB2 software and libraries (including a routine to easily convert between the GRIB1 and GRIB2 formats) on its public web server at http://www.nco.ncep.noaa.gov/pmb/codes/GRIB2/ .

At last check, neither AFWA nor the U.S. Navy, each of whom is also involved in numerical weather prediction within the U.S.A. as well as the issuance of certain forecast products, had yet begun to issue any such products using GRIB2.  However, members of these agencies have been briefed at several interagency meetings on the benefits of GRIB2 vs. GRIB1 and have therefore begun to consider GRIB2 within certain aspects of their long-range planning.  In addition, the Federal Aviation Administration, which represents the U.S. to ICAO, has also begun planning for a transition to GRIB2.
